
Student Counseling Center  

Severe Weather Policy 

The Student Counseling Center follows University changes to class schedules during severe weather. The 
changes go into effect once the University has announced a change to the class schedule.  

2 Hour Delay 

• The Student Counseling Center will open at 10:00 am.  
• All appointments after 10:00 am will meet for their scheduled time and duration.  
• Any students scheduled for before 10:00 am will be rescheduled.  
• Students unable to attend their session at their scheduled time will need to contact our office to 

reschedule.  

Virtual Instruction Day 

• The Student Counseling Center will be closed for all in-person services and will transition to 
virtual sessions.  

• Students that are not appropriate (as determined by their counselor) will be contacted to 
reschedule their appointment.  

• The student’s counselor will send a Zoom link via the Student’s Student Health Portal. 
• Students not wanting a telehealth session will need to contact our office to reschedule.  
• There will be no Emergency walk-in sessions.  
• Student’s experiencing a mental health emergency should report to the Student Health Center 

or call University Police at 724-738-3333. 

Classes Canceled  

• The Student Counseling Center will be closed for all services.  
• Student’s experiencing a mental health emergency should report to the Student Health Center 

or call University Police at 724-738-3333. 

Services may be further impacted due to staff shortages related to severe weather and will be 
communicated to impacted students. If you have questions, call (724)-738-2034 or email scc@sru.edu 
our office.  
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